Holy Family Parish June 27

** Parish office will be closed this Monday, June 28th and Friday, July 3td. **

Plant Project

Teams 5 and 6 are assigned to work at the Plant Project. We will be working Tuesday and Wednesday morning and afternoon. Please come help with this worthwhile project.

Thank You

Thank you for all of the cards, food, memorials, prayers and kind words after the passing of our dear wife and mother, Gerry Preister. Thank you to Father Olsen, Father Jim and Deacon Dennis for a beautiful Vigil and Funeral Mass. Thank you to the Holy Family Choir and Holy Family Guild. We are blessed to live in a community with such wonderful family and friends. Thank you!

Richard Preister Kenny and Shirley Babel Larry Babel, Dan and Judy Lucht John Preister, Mark and Kris Stock

Thank You

Our family would like to extend a sincere THANK YOU to Family, Friends, and the Community for all the many acts of kindness shown to us with the passing of our Dear Dad, Tony Klassen. Thank you for all the prayers, cards, visits, food, and thoughtfulness shown during this sad time.

Thank you for all the memorials, prayers, and special words of comfort ant this difficult time. We would like to thank the staff at Duesman Funeral Home, especially Brad Ramaekers, for the compassion and guidance in planning the services for Dad. Thank you to Father Wayne Pavela, Fr Jim Novotny, Fr Joe Miksch and Deacon John Dagerman for the blessed funeral mass and burial. Thank you to Deacon Tim Preister and Deacon Paul Weeder for the beautiful and prayerful vigil service and for assisting at the funeral mass. Also, we would like to thank the choir for the beautiful music and the ladies who prepared and served the delicious luncheon.

Our Dad always said he had a good life, and he blessed our family with many memories. However, we feel he was now ready for his Eternal Home. May He Rest in Peace.

In lieu of sending Thank Yous, we will have a Mass said for your intentions. We sincerely appreciate your kindness, and May God's Blessings be with You!

The Tony Klassen Family

Thank You

Thank you to all those that helped in any way with the Chuck Dohmen funeral and meal, especially Fr Wayne and those that set up, brought food and served the meal. May God Bless You!

The Chuck Dohmen Family

Mowing

Monday, June 28 Last Names: K - P

Free Railroad Ties

Railroad ties between school and project center could be yours FREE if taken down by self. Contact Rick if you have any questions.

Help Wanted

Holy Family School is looking for a part-time custodian for this summer and the 2021-2021 school year. Please contact Mr. Bishop if you or you know someone who would be interested in this position. (402) 428-3455 or abishop@lhf.esu7.org

Bazaar Update

Lindsay Holy Family Bazaar is Sunday, August 22. The classic meal will be served from 4:00 - 6:30. More information will be coming soon!

Knights of Columbus

Please welcome Zach Pfeifer and Caleb Preister as the newest members of Knights of Columbus Lindsay Council 7699. They joined Sunday, June 13th, at our local Exemplification in Church. May God bless them and guide them throughout their lives.

Carlos Acutis

Carlos Acutis, patron of teenagers and computer technology is the person who gathered the Eucharistic Miracles so all could come to know Our Lord in a more profound way. His story is on page 53 in the Word Among Us or go to ewtn.com/Carlo Acutis. The Eucharistic Miracles of the World exhibit (the Highway to Heaven) will be on display at the Holy Family gym on Friday June 25, 9am-6pm, Saturday June 26, 9am-7pm and Sunday June 27 from 9am-6pm. There will be a presentation on Saturday at 4pm and Sunday at 9am. Everyone is welcome to visit this exhibit in our air conditioned gym.

EMHC Volunteers for NG Home

We are looking for volunteers to administer Holy Communion to the residents at the home in Newman Grove. The home is stipulating that you must be vaccinated or be tested prior to entry. Please contact the parish office if you are willing to volunteer. We will then determine the days/times and a training session with Father.

Lindsay Triathlon

Trap Shooting/Golf/Cornhole Saturday, July 31st

Proceeds will go to Holy Family Parish. Contact Craig at 402-920-2976 or Jeremy at 402-920-1076 for playing and donating. \$120 per team if registered by July 24th, the price increases after this date.

Memorial Service

"See, I have Inscribed you on the palms of my hands..."
(Isaiah 49:16). Faith Regional Health Services cordially invites those who have experienced the loss of a baby or child to attend this year's Butterfly Release Memorial Service. The gathering will begin at 11:00 a.m. on Saturday, July 17 in the Bradford Spirituality Garden on our West Campus. If you are interested in participating or if you have any questions, please call Jim Wonnacott at 402-992-2468 or Patrick Roche at 402-644-7522. Please RSVP by July 6.

Collection Report June 20

Sunday Giving	1305.00
School Support	2085.09
Building Fund	105.00
Loose	353.00
Total	3848.09

June Calendar Winners

6/1	\$50
6/2	\$50
6/3	\$50
6/4	\$50
6/5	\$50
6/6	\$50
6/7	\$50
6/8	\$50
6/9	\$50
6/10	\$50
6/11	\$50
6/12	\$50
6/13	\$50
6/14	\$50
6/15	\$50
6/16	\$50
6/17	\$50
6/18	\$50
6/19	\$50
6/20	\$50
6/21	\$50
6/22	\$50
6/23	\$50
6/24	\$50
6/25	\$50
6/26	\$50
6/27	\$50
6/28	\$50
6/29	\$50
6/30	\$50
	6/2 6/3 6/4 6/5 6/6 6/7 6/8 6/9 6/10 6/11 6/12 6/13 6/14 6/15 6/16 6/17 6/18 6/19 6/20 6/21 6/22 6/23 6/24 6/25 6/26 6/27 6/28 6/29